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Hi All, 

  Winter is just trucking on by.  Spring will 
be here before we know it!!! And what a lovely 
sound that is. We've been keeping ourselves busy 
with balls, meetings and parties.  Going to have to 
change it up by getting the boat ready for the          
summer and then, of course, the openings. 

 Speaking of opening, the theme this year is Saturday Night Live. 
We are having a planning meeting on March 13th right after the 
GMM.  Please come out with any ideas you may have. Lots of things to 
plan, skit, raffle, auctions, dinners, entertainment and games.  I have 
some ideas.  Ready to hear yours. 

 Please watch for emails for upcoming land cruises.  EYC             
members always makes our sister clubs feel welcome with lots of              
delicious foods and entertainment.  Fleet Captain Pat has been busy with 
scheduling those land cruises as well as our own.  The casino trip sounds 
like a blast.  The brew trip was a fun time of what people remembered. 
lol. 

   Living the Life at EYC, 

     Commodore Robin 
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       Hello All, 

 March is around the corner and Spring is in the air. Not quite boating season yet but we do have an 

Action-Packed month ahead of us. We have many land cruises visiting us in March and Fleet Captain Pat & 

Rose have put together a cruise or two for us to enjoy, can’t wait, and also the Gulls have a theme dance 

coming up. It’s going to be a lot of fun, so let’s show them our support this month. 

  Eastern Yacht Club has had several county Inspections in February with a few minor discrepancies 

but all in all we did well. Denny and his work crews are taking care of business, repairing, and touching up 

            with paint thru out.     

      So, enjoy the Spring time and enjoy all the events, Thank You All! 

                                                                                                      V/C, Rick     

   

Hello everyone  

 As we say farewell to February we welcome SPRING, March 19th is the first day and the   
countdown to boating weather is on.  

 I want to thank my work groups for their support and work that they’ve done around the club 
over the winter, the improvements look fabulous. Now that the indoor projects are complete, our new 
focus will be on the piers.  

Thank you F/C Pat for putting together a new and fun land cruise to the breweries. The group, food and weather were     
perfect for the adventure. Looking forward to your next trip. Also looking forward to our incoming land cruises. I am really     
excited about 3C’s, our theme has been chosen and is registered! We are going to get a jump start on things and get building 
during the summer. We hope this allows others to be able to contribute their talents to theme.  

           R/C Denny  

Hello EYC.   

 Spring is getting close.  It won’t be long before we turn the clocks forward and get more daylight 
in the afternoon – more time to work on getting our boats ready! 

 The brewery bus was a ton of fun and I am so thankful for everyone who participated.  I will          
organize another one maybe later in the year.  On February 29th we have the “Winter Blues Cruise” to 
MGM Grand Hotel and Casino followed by the National Harbor Waterfront Park.  There are still some 
seats left at $35 per person.  Contact me for more details.   

 On March 14th, we will celebrate my favorite holiday with our annual St. Patty’s day bus cruise.  We’ll have two buses 
and we’ll will be visiting three of our fellow yacht clubs, Bodkin followed by Maryland followed by Middle River.  We may even 
make a stop at the Crazy Tuna if time allows.   A sign-up sheet will be posted this weekend.  So far, we have four incoming land 
cruises set up.  March 7 is North Point at 5 PM, March 21 Bush River is coming in around 12:30, March 28, Crescent at 2 and 
April 11, Sue Haven likely around 1 PM.  I am going to put together a schedule that will be periodically e-mailed out as well as 
posted in the Tiki.   

 I am also working on details for the vacation cruise.  It looks like we will start at Bodkin, go to Haven Harbour then 
Great Oaks Landing in Fairlee Creek.  The Commodore’s dinner will be held at EYC on July 18.  The 60/40 board is posted in 
the Tiki Bar; buy a number for $40 and get a chance to win $40 every Friday starting February 28.     

 Finally, I am planning a Beer, Bourbon and Barbeque event at EYC to be held on Saturday, May 16th.  I am looking for 
all backyard chefs who want to show off their grilling/smoking talents.  Everyone is welcome to come and enjoy a nice                
afternoon on the lawn with lots of good food, some bourbons and locally made beers to taste.  This is also Beautification Day and 
Preakness.  So, come on down and pull a few weeds, plant a few flowers, then rest yourself with a baby back rib and a refreshing 
Black-eyed Susan.  

          Cheers!  F/C Pat Lang 



  
 
Hello all!  
           
 It’s just about March and Ball season is a wrap. I had so much fun with attending the many 
balls with Commodore Robin and First Gent Terry. Now we are looking forward to Club Openings 
and spending more time with my fellow princesses – outside! 

 Tickets for my fundraiser are now available.  They are $40 each. The affair is on April 4th 
from 6 PM to 10 PM.  Please come and support the GBMC NICU.  To learn more about GBMC and 
what they do, please see my flyer posted in the Tiki Bar or you can find it on Facebook.   

 The Lamar Jackson Jersey is in the house!  The jersey is now set in a beautiful frame with a 
bonus picture added in.  The jersey is autographed by Lamar Jackson (certificate of authenticity  
included) and we are raffling it off for $20 per ticket.  This raffle will go off on Saturday night June 

13, the night before our official open. Please purchase a ticket, again to support the GBMC NICU.   

 I need to turn up the Pier Pressure” for the fundraiser. I am challenging the members from each pier to assemble a gift 
box for auction. I am asking for one box made for each pier. I am also challenging the Gulls, the BOG/Bridge and the RV’s to 
assemble a box as well.  We’ll see who can make the box that raises the most money. If anyone has anything they’d like to donate 
for auction or to be a part of a gift box please let me know. It can be an item, gift card, a service, sports tickets, etc. Please help 
support this cause. 100% of the profits raised go to GBMC.  

 Finally, the Penny Wars have started.  The box is on the Tiki Bar. Please fill the box with either pennies or paper       
money.  DO NOT put any silver coins in the bucket. Silver is BAD. We are going to win this year! 

         Thank you so much for your support! 

             Princess Kelly ‘20 

Who said we don’t 
know how to have 

FUN ! 



EYC’s Gulls Present 

       The Annual Chili     
Cook-off  

 When: Sunday, March 22nd, 
2020 1:00 PM 

 Bring Your Best Chili Recipe to the 
Tiki Bar Questions: e-mail Shelly 
Killian - triumphride@live.com 

$5.00 to Eat and Judge 

   Cash Prizes for                                     
1st, 2nd & 3rd Places 

          Menu:   

Chili, Chili Fixings    

 and Hot Dogs 

EYC at          
Key                 

Brewing Co. 



Sun Mon Tu Wed Thu Fr i  Sat  

1 Tiki Bar  
Noon to 8pm 

2 3 4 5 6     Benyo         

6 pm-till close 

1st Friday 

Bar Bingo 

7  Courtemanch 

Tiki Bar  Noon till Close  
 N Pt YC 1 to 3 PM 

 

8 Tiki Bar  
Noon to 8pm 

 

9 

d 

10 11 12   Tiki Bar 

6-11 PM  
 

  

13   Pipkin       

 6 pm-till close 

 

14   Harman 

Tiki Bar  Noon till Close  

   St Pat Cruise 
HOUSE Rented 

15 Tiki Bar                      
Noon to 8pm  

 

 

16 
 
 

17 
 
 

18 

 
 
 

19 Tiki Bar 

 6-11 PM  
20  Rifkin      

6pm-till close 

21   Herster      
Tiki Bar  Noon till Close  

Bush YC  1 PM    

Queen Fund raiser 

22 Tiki Bar  

Chili Cook Off 

23 24 

 

25 

 

26  Tiki Bar 

6-11 PM  
    

 

27  Christ 

6pm-till close 

 

28  Beaty                                  
Tiki Bar  Noon till Close 
Crescent YC  2 to 330 PM 

29 Tiki Bar 
Noon to 8pm  

 
BIG HYCM 
FLEET CAP-

30 31     

       

BOG 

GMM  

BIG HOUSE 
Rented 

EYC 

Brewery 
Tour           

Everyone 
had a         

really fun 
time with 

lots of             
different 

beers. 

April 4th EYC Princess 
Fund raiser for              

GBMC NICU UNIT                            
Tickets in Tiki Bar 

BIG HOUSE Rented 

BIG HOUSE 
Rented BIG HOUSE Rented 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Second Saturday 9AM                 Fourth Saturday 9AM  
Jason Grupp  Al Yingling   Genine Bowles                  Gulls President     
Al Yingling   Steve Uhl   P/C Frank Winterling        Ent. Comm. 
Rick Nazelrod  P/C Mike McVeigh   Sharon Winterling              Chaplain 
Gary Dickson  Stephen Rifkin    P/C Thea Coker                 YCM Rep. 
Dan Brown (non 5th od week)        P/C Tom Kinard                                   Diane Peffer                      CBYCA Rep. 
    Larry McLaurin    Steve Uh                            Dock Master 
   Kevin Gannon  
                                                                                                                     
                         
  
Mid Week     Officers on BOG   ODs                                   6 PM to 2 AM 
Dave Ellis                      Comm, Robin Bowles  Barry Benyo   1st Friday  
Mickey Kunkowski   BOG 2021   V/C  Rickey Pope              Christine Pipkin  2nd Friday  
Brian Hemling              R/C  Denny Swiger   Stephen Rifkin    3rd Friday  
Jeff Baier                                          F/C  Pat Lange         
Tim McCall              BOG 2021      Secretary P/C Jim Kinard  Christ    4th Friday  
             Treasurer  Suenette Pope  Randy Depew   5th Friday  
     IPC Brian Rockstroh        BOG 2020 Courtemanch   1st Saturday  
    Holding Corp   Bob Wilkins  BOG 2020 Harman    2nd Saturday  
     Mary Herster   3rd Saturday  
      Beaty    4th Saturday  
      Dan Brown     5th Saturday  
 
    
Karen Reagan  Asst. Treasurer                   HOUSE COMMITTEE 
Skip Richardson Plumbing                                    V/C Rickey Pope  Committee Chair 
Kevin Gannon  Electric                                       Sharon Winterling  Affair Booking Agent  BOG 2021        
John Ashton III Electric  P/C Terry Bowles         Bar Manager                BOG 2021     
P/C Frank Winterling BOG 2020   IT                          Jim Harris                     Purchasing Agent           2022                                                           

Diane Peffer Advertising  Diane Peffer HR/Payroll                     2021 
Carolyn Creamer House Supply/Stock                   Carolyn Creamer Kitchen Manager           2021 
Jim Harris               BOG 2021 Purchasing Agent                                                                                                                                                          
P/C Ron Peffer       BOG 2022 Equipment Maintenance               Nominating Committee     
Michelle Killian  Bath House Every other week            P/C Frank Winterling   P/C Tom Kinard 
Stan Reip Bath House Every other week            
  Tiki Bar Clean Weekly            Gold Members                   Buy Outs 
Adam Hale              BOG 2020 HV/AC        John Ashton Jr.                    Micky Zambelli 
Sarah Ramsey Coolers/Matts/Bar Clean                      P/C Thea Coker                   
P/C Jim Kinard Breeze                                                  P/C Ed Yeager   
                                          Clean back yard, Fridays  Tom Potere 
Bob Wilkins            BOG 2020  Finance Chair                                     Fred Puhl 
Joe Stallings Receiving Weds  Richard Wanner 
Bob Kuhl Receiving Weds   
Steve Uhl  R/V Captain    
Nancy Depew  Web Master  Past Commodore break  
Commodore Opening day Book  Don Czapla                    off until 10/2021 
    P/C Brian Harrison        off until 10/2021 
    P/C Tim Pratzer         off  10/2019 to 9/2022 
      
     
    

                 Eastern Yacht Club   

Look who is doing what                                   

March  2020 



Drink Tokens are coming 

New chips start MAY 1st. We will 

only be honoring the new tokens with 
2020 on them after May 1st.                 

Drink up now. A few members even 

offered to help you drink them up 

EASTERN YACHT GULLS 
  FIRST FRIDAY BAR BINGO 

Don’t know How to Play? It is Easy to 
Learn  $1.00 per hand. Play as much 

or as little as you like. 
BINGO starts at 7:00pm till ???? 

If you have questions contact  

Genine Bowles 443-986-6874 
genineb1227@gmail.com  or  

Terry 443-846-1054      

bowlestterry5@gmail.com 

We are having a membership sale                                                                           
from January 1, 2020 thru June 30, 2020. 

 
Please tell your family and friends that love our club and would like to bring their 
boat to our lovely basin.  Eastern Yacht Club is a working yacht club. After 5 
years, members can buy out their "assigned work duties". At the present it is 
$900 per year to buy out. The sale is for anyone joining the club as well as      
members with less than 5 years membership can buy out for $1800 per 
year. Normal fees; such as initiation fee, dues, slip fees, pos, etc. will stay the 
same.  (current members will pay a prorated fee of $150 x the number of 
months  between signing up and September 2020)   
While this is a sale to buy out of work duties, it is always appreciated when 
members help out when needed.  
   Any questions please ask, Thank you 

  Commodore Robin 443-889-7374 

EYC 
St. Patty’s Day Land Cruise   March 14, 2020       

 

Buses leaves Tiki Bar,  We will visit: Bodkin YC, then  

      Maryland YC and on to Middle River YC                                       

           The other Clubs are excited we are visiting them.   

Sign up sheet is in the Tiki Bar. 

mailto:bowlestterry5@gmail.com
https://previews.123rf.com/images/alexraths/alexraths1209/alexraths120900042/15473329-lucky-symbols-four-leaf-clover-and-ladybug.jpg




Gulls Sick and Welfare   
Michelle Killian  

 
triumphride@live.com                          

410-686-3449  

Eastern  
Yacht Club  
PO Box 7872  
2330 Seneca Rd. 

  March 2020 
13th   GMM 8PM 
14th    St. Pat Land Cruise 
21st    Queen’s Fundraiser 
22nd   Chili Cook Off 
28th   BOG 
  

 April 2020 
4th Princess Fundraiser  
10th GMM 8PM 
11th Adult Easter egg     
hunt, best Bonnet prizes 
12th  Easter Dinner 
18th  PC Bull Roast 

UPCOMING EVENTS  

Land Cruises 

coming to EYC 

March 7th N Pt. YC   1PM 

March 21st  Bush River 1230PM 

March 28th Crescent YC  2 PM 

April 11th  Sue Haven   12 noon 

Hey Hons - 
 Please make a note that Bar Bingo will be held on Friday, 
March 6th. 
Adult Easter Egg hunt-Best Easter Bonnet contest will be held on April 
11th .  More info to follow. 
 Thanks to all who came out to support the comedy show! An-
other successful event. 
 Let’s get this place a Rocking and Rolling!! 
     Loves and Hugs, G9 


